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December 12,2012

Diane M. Blieszner, Attorney
Encana Oil & Gas (USA) Inc.
370 17" Street, Suite 1700
Denver, Colorado 80202

Re:  Revocation of Notice of Alleged Violation # 200332536
Dated 12/12//2011
K200U Well Pad (Location 334379)

Dear Ms. Blieszner:

Commission technical staff has reviewed Encana’s response to Notice of Alleged Violation #
200332536 (“NOAV?) dated December 12, 2011 which includes your Simple Answer to NOAV,
dated January 9, 2012, and a submittal of technical analysis and sampling information under
cover letter dated August 9, 2012 from Christopher Hines, Encana Environmental Field
Cordinator/Natural Resources Specialist.

Based on the sampling information presented, Commission technical staff agrees with Encana’s
conclusion that the high arsenic values giving rise to the NOAV are likely the result of high,
naturally occurring arsenic levels in the native soils and their parent material, and not necessarily
the result of an unreported spill.

Pursuant to Rule 522.b.(1), staff has concluded that the alleged violations did not occur and the
NOAV is hereby revoked. This NOAYV is now closed. No further action by Encana is necessary.

Yours truly,

owen
Enforcement Officer
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